
 

 

 
 
 
 

Highways Commissioning 
Block 5, 6th Floor East 

Shire Hall 
Gloucester GL1 2TH 

 
Highways@gloucestershire.gov.uk 

08000 514 514 
 
 
 

Our reference: 11445134 
 
11th December 2023 
 
High Street, Cinderford 

 
Dear Business Owner, 
 
What:  Road and Footway Closure for Footway Resurfacing,  
Where: High Street, Cinderford 
When:  2nd January to 15th February from 07:30 to 16:30 (excluding weekends) 
                        
 
On behalf of Gloucestershire County Council, we will shortly be improving the footway at the above 
location.  Please see the map overleaf showing the extent of the scheme. We will be phasing these 
works in 3 sections as staggered closures which you will see detailed below: 
 
Section 1 – Junction of Valley Road and High Street to Springfield Drive – 2nd January 2024 to 
15th January. 
Section 2 – Springfield Drive to Lidl – 16th January to 5th February. 
Section 3 – Lidl to Market Street Triangle – 6th February to 15th February. 
 
Our programme is dependent on several factors. It can be affected by things like; heavy rain, snow, 
changes in temperatures and other weather events as well as plant breakdown and unforeseen 
technical issues that arise once work has begun. All this means scheme dates and details can 
change at short notice and without warning. Our apologies for any inconvenience this may 
cause.  

 
We post updates, date or time changes on our social media and you can monitor this by visiting. 

 
 
ROAD CLOSURE  
To ensure the safety of pedestrians, road users and our workforce, the road will be closed in 
sections whilst we work on it. We will be working on one side of the footpath at a time, so whilst one 
side of the footpath will be closed, the other side will remain open. Any vegetation encroaching onto 
the footway will need to be cut back. We will do everything we can to accommodate pedestrian 
access in and out of properties and apologise for any disruption. 

 
Polite note, please don’t attempt to walk or drive on any wet surface (freshly laid asphalt) as 
it may mark your shoes, car and driveways.  
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Parking 
Please note that parking on the road (as marked red on the map) will be prohibited during the 
works. We will make every effort to contact the owners of any vehicles left parked on road, but if 
unsuccessful, we may have to arrange for them to be removed to a secure area until collected by 
owners. Off-road parking will be unaffected. These works are in place to improve the condition of the 
road, which you will benefit from, so your co-operation would be much appreciated.  
 
Diversion 
We have created an official diversion route which will be signposted and is suitable for all vehicles 
that would normally use the closed road. We appreciate you may know an alternative route, 
however, please be aware alternative routes which are outside of the road closure area are used at 
driver’s discretion. 
 
Thank you in advance for your patience and co-operation.  If you have any queries, please call us 
08000 514514 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
  

 
 
Maria Fraser 
Graduate Engineer on behalf of Ringway 
 
High Street, Cinderford – Site Map 
 

  



 

 

 
 

 

 
Official Diversion Route, Suitable for HGVs 
 
 

 
 

 
 
Follow us on Social Media for updates on this and other road schemes in Gloucestershire: 

 

 


